
 

 

  

 

 

Public Notice No. 870 
(Filed under Rule 51.329(a), with Information Required by Rule 51.327(a)) 

 

Public Notice of Copper Retirement Under Rule 51.333 

Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC Internet address: 

http://www.centurylink.com/disclosures/ 

Copper Retirement in Idaho 
 

First Implementation Date: August 26, 2024 

Original Date Posted: May 5, 2024 
 

Summary: Copper retirements are necessary to respond to various factors in the Outside Plant, including road construction, maintenance problems, and 

growth accommodation. Specific information will be provided with each disclosure. 

 

 CenturyLink is replacing its copper feeder facilities to the three pair gain systems shown below with new fiber feeder facilities.  These copper 

facilities are being replaced to provide better customer service. This retirement will have no impact on the copper distribution facilities used to 

serve customers in this area.  There are no CLEC lines in this copper retirement area.   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

931 14th St. 

Denver, CO  80202 

 

http://www.centurylink.com/disclosures/


 

 

 

 
 

 

Locations, Timing of  

Deployments & Interface  

Requirements:   The following gives additional details on the copper retirement(s):  

 

STATE 

WIRE 

CENTER/ 

CITY 

PLANNED 

COMPLETION 

OR 

RETIREMENT 

DATE SERVING TERMINAL COUNTY DETAILS 

ID IDCYIDMA 

 

Idaho City, ID  

 

08-26-2024 Pair Gain Systems at 28 

Grimes Pass Rd, 126 

Grimes Pass Rd, and 204 

Placerville Rd. 

Boise 

County 

 

CenturyLink is replacing copper feeder facilities 

to the three pair gain systems shown with new 

fiber feeder facilities.  The copper feeder has had 

multiple repairs and is being replaced to provide 

better customer service. These three pair gain 

systems feed into one another so the new fiber 

will connect the central office to the first system, 

then continue to the second and then the third. 

This retirement will have no impact on the copper 

distribution facilities used to serve customers.  

There are no CLEC lines in this area.   
 

Additional Information:  Any person desiring additional technical information in conjunction with this Disclosure can contact: 

 

Jim DiManna 

Manager Public Policy 

303-992-5831 

James.DiManna@Lumen.com 
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